
 
           

October 1, 2016 
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
 

Goodyear 295/75R22.5 G399A LHS LR G 
 
Dear Dealer: 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.  
Goodyear has determined that 295/75R22.5 G399A LHS Load Range G tires manufactured in 
Danville, VA from the 4th week thru 7th week of 2016 with a Curing Press ID of A6L & A6R 
and from the 19th week thru 21st week of 2016 with a Curing Press ID of V9L & V9R may 
contain a manufacturing condition which could lead to a tread separation. As a result, the 
company has decided to recall these tires (the “subject tires”). 
 
First, please check your inventory for any unsold subject tires.  Any such tires found in 
inventory must not be sold and must be returned through the warranty return process 
described in the Product Service Bulletin which is attached.  We ask that you contact any 
consumers or dealers who may have purchased one of these tires from you and ask for the tires to 
be returned for replacement.  The Product Service Bulletin provides details about this program.  
We are also attaching a consumer letter that can be forwarded to your customers that purchased 
these tires and a sample letter that can be included using your letterhead.     
 

DESCRIPTION OF TIRES COVERED  
 

Size Type 
Product 
Code 

Material 
Number Curing Press ID DOT#’s 

295/75R22.5 Goodyear G399A LHS LR G 756-817-596 225067 A6L & A6R 
MC37HRBW0416, 0516, 

0616 & 0716 

295/75R22.5 Goodyear G399A LHS LR G 756-817-596 225067 V9L & V9R 
MC37HRBW1916, 2016 

& 2116 
 

       

   
 

 

Very Important 
Curing Press ID must be A6L OR A6R for 
DOT codes MC37HRBW0416, 0516, 0616 & 
0716 ONLY. 
 
Curing Press ID must be V9L OR V9R for 
DOT codes MC37HRBW1916, 2016 & 2116 
ONLY. 
 

Date Code 
Location 

Curing Press ID 
Location 



If you have questions, please contact your National Field Manager Product Service. Contact 
information for your National Field Manager Product Service, can be found in the Adjustment 
Procedure Guide or on Tire-HQ. 
 
If further assistance is required for any reason, including difficulty in obtaining free replacement 
tires, please contact Goodyear Consumer Relations by calling toll free 1-800-592-3267. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 


